
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS
Minutes of The Regular Meeting
Held May 24, 2021, @ 7:00 P.M.




[bookmark: _Hlk74648622]Council met in Regular session with Austin Scheiner, James R. Miller, Lora Lyons, Andrew Head, and Kevin Wannemacher present.  Steve Wobler and Andrew Zartman were absent.

Council President Austin Scheiner presided over the meeting in the absence of Mayor Steve Wobler.

Guests Present:  Police Chief Rodney Miller, Fire Chief Jesse Hefner, EMS Coordinator Sadie Litzenberg, Assistant EMS Coordinator Travis Zartman, Zoning Inspector Tom Sinn, Solicitor Matt Miller, Village of Payne business owner, Brian Martin and Kyle Wobler, applicant for full-time police officer. 

The Minutes from the May 10, 2021, meeting were read, and approved as read.

Village of Payne business owner Brian Martin addressed Council asking for parking spaces on the west side of Laura Street between Merrin and Hyman Streets for his customers.  He also asked that the entrance to the parking lot in front of Williamson Insurance be properly marked prohibiting parking cars to park in the entrance.  Council agreed to both requests, stating that when the Village has paving done this summer the parking spaces and entrance to the parking lot will be painted appropriately.

Council President Scheiner ask to go into executive session.  Councilman Head moved to go into executive session for personnel and legal reasons at 7:04 p.m., and Councilman Head seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Councilman Head moved to go back into regular session at 7:40 p.m., and Councilman Miller seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

EMS: Assistant Coordinator Zartman was present and reported the following to Council:

1. There have been nine runs this month.  Two runs were in Paulding.  There has been one missed run.  The time of the missed run was early morning.
2. Council President Scheiner handed out the Medicount Update for Council to review.

Fire Department: Chief Hefner was present and reported the following to Council:

1. There have been three runs this month.
2. He will be ordering 200 AA batteries for the air packs.
3. A grant for two MARCs radios have been submitted.  If the grant is received, the department will have to pay the user fees.
4. Truck 52 will be going to Cridersville, Ohio this week to have the foam system inspected.
5. The air conditioning is running continually.  Chief Hefner believes that problem is related to the duct work.  Yenser Gross Heating and Air will be contacted to look at the problem.
6. Chief Hefner asked if Wagner Metals was going to repair the roof.  Council President Scheiner stated that he would contact them.
7. The fuel tank fence is up.  Council asked that no fuel be delivered until the security cameras have been installed.  The fuel delivery will be paid from the General Fund and charged to the Fire Fund and Street Fund monthly.  A log will be put in a mailbox on the fence for the fuel usage to be recorded.



Police Department: Chief Miller was present but did have a report for Council.

Street:  Council President Scheiner reported the following to Council:

1. The lease for the zero-turn mower has expired.  The zero-turn mower currently has 250 hours.  The Village paid $3200.00 ($1600.00 in 2019 and $1600.00 in 2020) for the mower per the lease agreement.  If the Village turns the mower in and signs a lease for a new Ferris zero-turn mower the cost would be $3600.00 ($1800.00 in 2021 and $1800.00 in 2022).  Councilman Miller made a motion to lease a new Ferris zero turn mower from Homier and Sons for the cost of $3600.00, payable in two annual payments of $1800.00 each.  Councilwoman Lyons seconded and the motion passed unanimously.  

2. Buckeye Exterminating will be in the Village tomorrow evening, May 25, 2021, to spray for mosquitos.  Councilwoman Lyons agreed to post the spraying on Facebook.

Zoning: Inspector Tom Sinn was present and reported the following to Council:

1. He has issued five permits this month.  He has given two seven-day vehicle notices.  He plans to work on more vehicle notices in the Village.
2. Council President Scheiner reported that the Zoning Committee meeting that was to be held before this Council meeting tonight was canceled.  The next meeting will be Monday July 26, 2021.

Committee Reports: There were no committee reports.

Correspondence Letters:

1. Council President Scheiner informed Council that a notice was received from OPERS stating that they are offering life insurance to members.  The enrollment period is June 1 through September 30, 2021.
2. Council President Scheiner informed Council that a notice was received stating that the Village was not selected for the TAP Grant.  The next cycle becomes available October 1, 2021 for fiscal year 2025.
OLD BUSINESS:

1. Council President Scheiner informed Council that Wagner Metals has again agreed to complete the pavilions at the Village Park as well as reroof the sign for $3,800.00.  They also have agreed to build a 10’ x 10’ pavilion at Buckeye Park for $2,500.00.   They gave a quote of $750.00 to reinstall metal on the generator shelter at the retention pond.   He will contact them again about fixing the roof at the Fire Station and about building a 12’ X12’ pavilion instead of a 
10’ x 10’ pavilion at Buckeye Park.   Council President Scheiner stated that he has tried to contact other roofing companies such as Forever Metal and Miller’s Metal Roofing and has not heard back from either company.  It was suggested to ask Richland Roofing to look at the Fire Station since they are scheduled to do the roof on the Village Hall.

2. Council President Scheiner informed Council that the signs for the Village entrances are complete and ready to be installed however a decision needs to be made on brick or wooden posts.  Councilman Head made a motion to use wooden posts on the Village entrance sign and brick posts on the Buckeye Park signs.  Councilman Miller seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

3. Council President Scheiner informed Council that the fence has been installed at Buckeye Park and also a fence has been installed around the fuel tank for the Fire Department.

4. [bookmark: _GoBack]Fiscal Officer Rhonda Stabler informed Council that the funds in the Star Plus account have been transferred to the Star Ohio account.  She asked if Council still wanted to transfer funds from the Antwerp Exchange Bank account to the Star Ohio account to a make the percentage of funds 60%/40%-Star Ohio/Antwerp Exchange Bank or if they would like to look into another investment.  Council opted to stay with their previous decision to transfer money from the Antwerp Exchange Bank to Star Ohio.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Council President Scheiner asked Council if they would like to proceed with the paperwork to put the 0.5 Mill EMS levy on the ballot in November.  After a short discussion, the Council decided not to drop the 0.5 Mill EMS levy.  Council President Scheiner stated that a 3 Mil Street Light Levy and a 1 Mill Police levy could also be put on the November ballot.  Councilman Head made a motion to proceed with the paperwork to put the 3 Mill Street Light levy and the 1 Mill Police levy on the ballot in November.  Councilman Miller seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

2. Council President Scheiner showed Council a sign that was received from the ODNR for Buckeye Park that will be displayed at the park.

3. A discussion was held regarding moving the fence at the ball field at the Village Park to make the distance to hit a homerun shorter.  A suggestion was made to use a snow fence instead of permanently moving the fence.  Councilwoman Lyons will let the Payne Ball Association know.

4. Councilman Miller asked about a sign at the Village Park ball park stated that no dogs were allowed.  Council President Scheiner stated that there is a sign that no dogs are allowed inside the ball park fence due to a previous problem. 

5. Councilwoman Lyons said the planters for the Village would be arriving soon.  The will be placed on Main Street and Merrin Street.  She will ask for business owners to volunteer to water the flowers.

BPA:  Council President Scheiner informed Council about the following concerning the BPA:

1. The BPA has received a trencher grant from the BWC for $8,206.52.  The total cost of the trencher is $10,258.15.  The BPA obligation will be $2,051.63.  The BPA is planning to sell their current trencher to cover the cost of $2,051.63.





Good and Welfare:  

The Council would like to thank Joe Schmidt of Schmidt’s Pressure Washing for donating pressure washing at the park.  Joe is giving back to the community by donating pressure washing to various organizations after he has serviced twenty-five customers.



Councilman Miller made a motion to accept the financial reports as presented by the Fiscal Officer. Councilwoman Lyons seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously.


Councilwoman Lyons moved to approve the payment of bills presented, Councilman Head seconded, and the motion passed unanimously with Councilman James R. Miller abstaining from voting on any payments to Rodney Miller.


With no further matters to discuss, Councilwoman Lyons moved to adjourn, Councilman Head seconded, the motion passed unanimously, and the meeting adjourned at 8:38 p.m.






__________________________________________	_______________________________________
Council President Austin Scheiner			Fiscal Officer, Rhonda Stabler
